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The Scholars Program 
Birmingham University Since March some of our year 7 and 8 pupils

have been working with Grace Owen, a PhD
Tutor from the University of Birmingham, as
part of The Scholars Programme. They have
completed university style tutorials and
submitted an assignment titled 'Back to My Own
Country': Windrush, Migration and Belonging in
Modern Britain. This assignment was at GCSE
level! On Thursday, the 7th of July they visited
the University of Bristol where they graduated
from the programme. All the pupils received a
2:1 grading (equivalent to a B) or above, an
outstanding achievement. A special mention
also goes to Jess and Olivia for speaking so well
about their studies and assignment during the
ceremony. Well done all!

Really proud of the Y10 Food Prep and Nutrition
class. They prepared and cooked scallops (donated
by McDuff Seafood as part of the Food Teachers
Centre Fish Hero Program). Most pupils had not
tasted scallops let alone cooked them and all pupils
produced fabulous dishes. A big thank you to Toby
Redsull who came in to show the class some
presentation skills.

Y9 Food/Child Care - Chloe produced an amazing
dish suitable for a 2–5-year-old, which met healthy
eating guidelines and was presented to entice a
fussy eater.

Sports Day 2022 
Tuesday 5th July 

All of KS3 competed in a very
successful and competitive
sports day, great to see so
many students taking part in
a variety of events. Griffin
eventually came out as
winners. All 1st 2nd and 3rd
placed students received a
certificate in a celebratory
sports assembly. 

Head Boy & Head Girl
This term we have appointed a new Head
Boy- Thomas and Head Girl Elsa. 

Their deputies are Sam and Kinga 
Our Senior Prefect are-
                           Jodie             Remi 
                           Ruby             Rebecca  
                           Fern              Morgan 
                           Gabriel         Tom 
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Pupil Commendments 

Darcey claimed 3rd Prize
in the young farmers rally
at Dorstone, for her
spaced theme Rocket 
 using only recycled
materials last month, and
at Bromyard Rugby Club
she was awarded most
improved U18’s player at
the end of this season.

Jasmine was chosen
by Ledbury and
Malvern swimming
club to complete and
test out the “Brand
new commonwealth
games swimming pool
before any of the
athletes!

Ajay, William and Jack have all
have been training at Phoenix
Taekwondo for over 6 years and
they were all due to take their
Black Belts in Taekwondo but
Covid delayed this. None of them
gave up because they couldn't
train, and they all trained over
lock down at home so not to lose
any training time. They have all
shown great dedication, maturity
and commitment and are all
growing in confidence and are
now classed as junior instructors.  
They are an asset to the club and
a credit to themselves for all their
hard work and dedication to their
learning.

Jess in year 8 has a Yellow Belt in
Taekwondo and she is working
towards her Green Tag.

On 1st May 2022 Ruby
competed in the West
Midlands National
Championships Grade 3.
She came overall 8th
competing against big
clubs like Birmingham
Flames, Park Wrekin.

Ruby has qualified for
the SEG championships
(School equestrian
games) competing in
one day events at 80cm
with her pony Saucy.
The Championships are
in October.


